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 Of the things we 
think, say, or do 
  

• Is it the truth? 
• Is it fair to all 

concerned? 
• Will it build good 

will and better 
friendships? 

• Will it be beneficial 
to all concerned?  

 

This Week’s Meeting…at Ori Café! 
 Club Assembly     
 

   

Introduction: N/A 

Thanks:  N/A 
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All donations received by Rotarians At Work will be donated 
to the Flood Victims’ Appeal after the recent devastation of 
Cyclone Debbie. The Shop Local campaign was launched, with 
a website promoting links to local cafes, businesses, etc, which 
is an App you can download onto your phone and find 
whatever you need whenever you need it.  

The meeting on Monday will be a Club Assembly. This 
meeting will discuss any issues that members wish to raise, 
largely related to the current Rotary year, but with the new 
Rotary year nearly upon us, members can raise issues for that 
as well. If you wish to discuss an issue, please send an email to 
our relieving Secretary Paul with the item to be included in a 
Club Assembly agenda. 

Another Bunnings held on the Monday of the long weekend, 
was a bonus fund raiser for our Club. A quiet, but steady day 
which should yield a profit nevertheless. Our next Bunnings is 
on Saturday with the Glenbrook Classic the following 
weekend. A flurry of activities right at the end of the year!!! 

Please register for the Club Changeover ASAP, and if you are 
attending the District or other Club Changeovers, just let me 
know.  

Have a great week ahead, 

 
Marilyn Kenney 
President 
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President’s Report  
 

Our last meeting was another really fun night at 
Springwood. A games night – so appropriate immediately 
after our huge Antiques, Vintage and Collectables Fair the 
weekend before the meeting. Jenny Kroonstuiver 
organised this event, and a more successful evening would 
be hard to find. Many thanks to Jenny for her concept and 
organisation, and to all members, who were brave enough 
to fight the overwhelming fatigue from the Fair to come to 
our meeting and fully embrace the games we played. A 
very noisy evening.  

During last week, members from our Club supported the 
Businesses Expo at the Springwood Community Hub 
having stands at the Expo, and with Rotary Clubs in the 
Mountains being a very obvious presence with our own 
combined clubs stand and customised brochure. It was 
great to share the event with other Rotarians, and once 
again promoted the presence and value of Rotary within 
the community.  

 

 

 

  Happy JUNE 
    Birthday 
 
• David Rayner 
• Therese Bowler 
• Alan Ainslie 
• Robin Ingram 
 
 

    Happy JUNE 
  Wedding Anniversary 
  

• Carol & Lance 
Brandt 
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Club News –    Meeting this week – Club Assembly – Ori Cafe 
      Members Only 

Apologies are to be phoned to Bill Clague preferably by text message (SMS) on 0400 802 448, or email - 
bjcge_bill@hotmail.com, or on 4751 1089 by 5PM on Sunday. Leave your name with any message, particularly the SMS 
messages on your phone. Members will be billed if deadline not complied with – as the club has to pay for any extra meals! 
 
• What fun our last meeting was! Thanks to Jenny Kroonstuiver for organizing such a great evening, lots of fun 

and fellowship along with just a little cheating! 
• Many Thanks and Congratulations to Valda & Ross on another outstanding Antiques & Collectable Fair result!  

After lots of hard work and hours dedicated to this event over many years they are now handing over the reins to 
Dee Covington and Team for next year – Big shoes to fill… 

• Congratulations also to Geoff Glassock on completion of the Rotary Leadership Training Course. This course 
is invaluable to members wishing to learn more about the Rotary Organisation and is run at no cost to the 
participant.  It is also being trialed as a weekend course instead of 3 Separate Weekend days…well worth 
considering! 

• Closing date for District Changeover is 23rd June – See notice if planning to attend. 
• Annual weekend Coach trip – October 14th & 15th  
   This years Coach Trip tis o Oberon via Lithgow & Bathurst! 

Although trip is limited to 35 please feel free to invite friends and BOOK EARLY !  
Payments by Cash/Cheque OR Direct Deposit -  BSB 112-879, Account 098876448 
 

   

  
 
 
   

June is ‘Rotary Fellowship’ Month! 
 
Jun 17   Bunnings BBQ  
Jun 19   Meeting – Club Assembly  
Jun 20   Board Meeting  
Jun 26   Club Changeover - Springwood Country Club  
July 01   District 9685 Changeover  
July 03   Meeting - Cambodia Group 
July 10   MUNA & RYPEN Students 
July 15   Bunnings BBQ 
July 17   Peter Watson – Walking across New Zealand 
July 21   Ronald McDonald House – Meal from the Heart! 
July 24   Club Assembly 
July 31   Club Meeting TBA 
 
 

Dates for Your Diary... 

MEMBERS OF THE BOARD 2015-2016 
President : Pat Ainslie 
President Elect / Club Admin : Marilyn Kenney 
Immediate Past President : Ross Ingram 
Secretary : Peter Sparkes  
Treasurer : Norman Kitto  
Community Service : Steve Elliott / Robyn Cooper / Adam 
Law 
Foundation : Colin Kenney  
International Service  : Margaret Bell 
Membership :  Cheryl Kitto 
Public Relations : Yvonne Meehan 
Vocational Services : Lynda Sparkes  
Youth Director :  Bronwyn Berriman 

**************** 
Sergeant at Arms :  Jeff Sprague   
Time Keeper : Bill Bowler  
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MEMBERS OF THE BOARD 2015-2016 
President: Pat Ainslie 
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MEMBERS OF THE BOARD 2016-2017 
President:  Marilyn Kenney 
President Elect /Treasurer: Norman Kitto 
Immediate Past President/   
Foundation:  Pat Ainslie 
Secretary:  Ivan Fedor  
Club Administration: Jenny Thomas 
Community Service: Adam Law 
International Service:   Geoff Glassock 
Vocational Services: Carol Brandt  
Youth Director:   Bronwyn Berriman 
Special Projects: Colin Kenney 
 Allen Smith 
Public relations/Membership    Yvonne Meehan 
Sergeant at Arms:   David Rayner 
Speaker Coordinator:  Jenny Kroonstuiver  
Springword Editor:  Margaret Bell 
Web Page and Facebook:   Cheryl Kitto 
  

 
 
 

MEETING STATISTICS  05.06.17  
 
Current Membership   34 
Attendance tonight    28 
Apologies   Bill Clague  
Makeup   Jennifer Wearne, Paul Erickson 
  
Leave   Ivan Fedor, Peter & Lynda Sparkes        
Effective Attendance 33 
Percentage           100% 
Raffle Winner      Cheryl Kitto 
Pick-A-Card  Margaret Bell (No Joker) 
Members’ Guests      Bev Waterson 
 
Guest Speaker  N/A 
   
      

DATE SPEAKER INTRODUCE THANKS 

19.06.17 Club Assembly 

26.06.17 
Club Changeover Dinner  
     Springwood Country Club 

03.07.17 Cambodia 
Group     

10.07.17 MUNA 7 RYPEN Students 

17.07.17 Peter Watson   
    

 



 
 
News Con’d 
  

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

   
  



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   Ross & Valda thanked by Marilyn Kenney     Congratulations to Geoff Glassock 
  
************************************************************************************************** 
 
 LET THE GAMES BEGIN – Hosted by Jenny Kroonstuiver! 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

   

   

 
 

 

 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

Business Expo at the Springwood Community Hub, Wednesday 7th June 
 

   Elevation 867, Thursday 8th June  
 

 

 

 





 


